
CITY OF KELOWNA

MEMORANDUM

Date: November 9, 2018

File No.: DVP18-0216

To: Community Planning (TA) 

From: Development Engineering Manager (JK)

Subject: 2428-2430 Richter Street

Development Engineering comments and requirements regarding this development 
permit application are as follows:

This development variance permit application to vary the rear yard setback from 7.5m 
required to 3.05m existing for an addition to a single family dwelling, does not compromise 
any municipal services.

____________________________________
James Kay, P. Eng.
Development Engineering Manager

JA 

_______________________
aaaammmmes Kay, P. EEEEngnnn

A

DVP18-0216

BC



 

URBAN OPTIONS Planning & Permits  Kelowna, BC  250.575.6707  birte@urbanoptions.ca  

 

October 11, 2018 

City of Kelowna 
Urban Planning Department 
1435 Water Street 
Kelowna, BC 

RE: Application for a Development Variance Permit to reduce rear yard from 7.5m 
Required to 3.05m Proposed at 2430 Richter Street 

Dear Urban Planner: 

We are planning to construct a new solarium/dining room to connect an existing carriage house 
to the existing dwelling located at 2430 Richter Street in order to create one building.  This new 
link will be designed with easy access to both the former carriage house and the dwelling.  The 
current home is quite small and the additional space will increase the liveability of the dwelling. 

The existing carriage house was constructed sometime around 2003 as a full 2-storey building 
with a flat roof, a configuration that does not comply with current zoning bylaw regulations.  By 
connecting the two buildings, the former carriage house becomes part of the principal dwelling 
and former carriage house becomes a secondary suite.  In this configuration, the resulting 
building height would meet current zoning bylaw regulations of 2 ½ storeys in height, up to a 
maximum of 9.5m.   

However, when the existing carriage house is attached to the principal dwelling, the required 
rear yard setback would have to be 7.5m.  As the existing carriage house has a rear yard setback 
of only 3.05m. this application for a Development Variance Permit has been made to vary the 
rear yard setback from 7.5m required to 3.05m existing.  

The existing free-standing garage is to remain and will provide parking for two vehicles.  The 
space between the existing garage and the former carriage house is large enough to provide 
access to two tandem parking stalls. 

This area has a good mix of single family, and dwelling with secondary suites in the area.  The 
area is close to multiple bus routes and transportation options.  The proposal to connect the 
buildings increases the liveability of the existing dwelling and retains existing housing stock 
while legalized a non-conforming carriage house. Please support this project. 

Regards 

Birte Decloux on behalf of Jen and Chris Roth 
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